

Northern Virginia Country-Western Dance Association

NEWSLETTER



1986



2013

Vol. XXVII, No. 4

Official Publication

Second Quarter 2013

President's Report

by Bo Marlin

Email: president@nvcwda.org

While perhaps hard to believe, we've made it through another winter, and spring is once again upon us. We've again been blessed with a mild winter (and even avoided the "snowquester") so I'm certainly not complaining. The weather is beginning to turn warmer, we've switched to daylight savings time, the cherry trees in and around the greater Washington, DC area are blooming, and outdoor activities are on the rise.

A couple of other sure signs of the spring and summer seasons in our NVCWDA world are our annual Benefit Dance and the election of our Board of Directors, Our NVCWDA Benefit Dance will be held on April 20, so please mark your calendars and plan to attend. Once again, all proceeds from the dance will go to the Fisher House Foundation to support the Fisher Houses in the local area. The Fisher House program is a unique private-public partnership that supports America's military in their time of need. Because members of the military and their families are stationed worldwide and must often travel great distances for specialized medical care, the Fisher House Foundation donates "comfort homes" built on the grounds of major military and VA medical centers. These homes enable family members to be close to a loved one at the most stressful times-during the hospitalization for an unexpected illness, disease, or injury-at no charge. There are now nine Fisher Houses in our local area (with the latest opening at Fort Belvoir) to assist families in need. All Fisher House Foundation donations are used to reimburse the individual Fisher Houses operated by the Army, Navy, and Air Force. As in the past, we'll be having —continued on page 4

Northern Virginia Country-Western Dance Association Benefit Dance for Fisher House

DOTIUCK

April 20, 2013 7:30 p.m. - 11:00 p.m. QUILT RAFFLE!

Please bring a potluck dish to share.

Be ready to participate in the Silent Auction.

SHENT AUCTION!

Annandale United Methodist Church 6935 Columbia Pike • Annandale, VA DANGE DEMOS!

Tickets will be \$15 in advance and \$20 at the door. Purchase tickets at regular NVCWDA dance on April 6.

Make checks payable to NVCWDA.

All proceeds will go to the *Fisher House Foundation*, which is a not-for-profit organization providing temporary housing to families of patients receiving care at military hospitals.

Annual Plea for New Board Members

The end of the current term is quickly approaching, and we have several important Board positions that will be vacant if no one steps forward. We must fill the open positions to continue to have dances. Please take a moment to read the brief position descriptions on page 7. We hope that you will consider volunteering for one of the upcoming openings. The Treasurer's position is the most important. The Association absolutely cannot function without a Treasurer. If you would like more detail on what is involved in being Treasurer, please talk to Karen Johnson. Karen will assist the new Treasurer, but she cannot

be the lead next year. Feel free to talk to the other outgoing Board members (Bo, Gary, Pat, and Steve) for details about their positions. Special Events has been vacant for several years running. Please think about volunteering for one of —continued on page 7

In this issue . . . Communications Report 2 2 Dances Taught Recently Membership Report 3 Treasurer's Report 3 Steppers Report 4 Newsletter Deadline 4 5 Couples Dancing in Florida Planning Director Report 5 Birthdays and New Members 6 Summary of Meetings 6 Membership Application 8

2012-2013 NVCWDA **Board of Directors**

OFFICERS

President Bo Marlin Vice President Gary Campbell

Secretary Pat McMurray

Gigi Castle Treasurer (Karen Johnson,

Acting)

DIRECTORS

Kathy Fanelli Dance Communications Kerie Hitt Membership Eric Vondra Steve Kinnett Planning Special Events Vacant

Karen Johnson At Large

(Bo and Ann

Marlin, Acting)

Steppers Susan Scott Past President Charlie Pierce

The NVCWDA is a non-profit organization dedicated to teaching and promoting CW dancing for the enjoyment of our members and friends.

The NVCWDA Newsletter is published quarterly by the Northern Virginia Country-Western Dance Association, Inc.; P.O. Box 384; Merrifield, VA 22116-0384. Initial memberships and annual renewals are \$18 per year or \$36 for two years payable to NVCWDA at the address above. Advertising deadline is the 15th of the month preceding publication. Advertising rates: camera ready full page display ads, \$160; 1/2 page, \$80; 1/4 page, \$40; business-card ads, \$20. Email prepaid advertising material (high resolution pdf if available) to communications@nvcwda. org. Mail check to NVCWDA, P.O. Box 384, Merrifield, VA 22116-0384.

COMMUNICATIONS TEAM

Newsletter Coordinator Kerie Hitt communications@nvcwda.org

Newsletter Design Lydia Vitale

Webmaster/Facebook Kerie Hitt webmaster@nvcwda.org

Hotline Mistress Diane Foster

Communications Report

by Kerie Hitt

Email: communications@nvcwda.org

Have you ever been watching public television or listening to public radio when they interrupt the program for a fund raising pitch or a membership drive? How annoying! But getting support from their users is essential to continue their programming. The sooner people come through with their support, the quicker everyone can get back to enjoying the programs.

Some of you might be getting tired of us always interrupting our dances to ask for volunteers for the Board of Directors. Well, the sooner a few people step forward to take over the positions, the quicker we all can get back to dancing! Obviously from the responses at the general membership meeting, people don't lack for ideas about NVCWDA. Getting on the Board is a chance for you to implement your suggestions. Please don't wait until the last minute to offer to help. In the past, when Board positions have remained unfilled, the rest of the Board has compensated for the vacancies. This "enabling" behavior probably has lulled people into a false sense of security that someone (that is, somebody else!) always will come forward and the dances always will go on. However, we could get to a stage when the same few people doing all the work don't want to continue anymore. Then everyone will be wondering what to do on Saturday nights. As Joni Mitchell sang, "Don't it always seem to go that you don't know what you've got til it's gone..." Let's not let that happen to NVCWDA. Get involved.

In the last newsletter I mentioned that I was thinking about putting together an online primer for newcomers to NVCWDA. The online primer now is available at <a href="https://newprimer.google-newprimer. html. Please refer new people to this resource, which has step sheets and demos for some of the more common dances we do at our events. They can use the primer to focus their efforts to learn some specific dances to help them get started. Even long time members might find the information useful as well.

If you would like to list something on the NVCWDA online calendar, please let me know.



Preview of 2013 Special Events



Date	Event
April 20	. Benefit Dance
May 4	. Election of Officers
June 1	. Installation of Officers
July 6	. Independence Day Dance
September 21	. Anniversary Dance/Steppers Reunion
November 2	. Halloween Dance
December 7	. Toys for Tots Dance
December 21	. Christmas Dance
December 31	. New Year's Eve Dance

Dances Taught Recently

01/19/2013	Circle 20 LD	
02/02/2013	Red Hot Salsa LD	Red Hot Salsa Couples
02/16/2013	Copperhead Road LD	Basic Two Step
03/02/2013	Cry Cry Cry LD, Blue Night Cha LD	Blue Rose Couples
03/16/2013	Stealing the Best LD, Irish Stew LD	Forever Green LD
04/06/2013	Cruisin' LD	Basic Two Step

Membership Report

by Eric Vondra

Email: membership@nvcwda.org

As of the first week of March, NVCWDA had 169 members. This is down from 188 last quarter, which is due mostly to dropping members who expired more than six months ago. I had been carrying them on the roster until I was sure they had enough reminders and chances to renew. Only five members are overdue between 30 and 90 days, so that's an improvement. We also added six new members—you'll see them listed on page 6 in this newsletter so please say hello and get to know them.

We've started an email list for non-members who would like to receive our broadcast emails. Previously, we based the broadcast list on our membership data base. You can sign up for the list at the dances or by email. If you are a member and have already provided your email, you are all set and don't need to sign up. (By the way, please make sure when you write down your email address that you indicate a 1 versus an I, or a 0 versus an O. Sometimes I have a hard time reading people's writing, and that means you may not receive the emails I send out.) The broadcast emails usually tell you about changes in venues, let you know that the newsletter is available, or convey other important information. We've needed to send out a few notices lately because we've been going to different dance locations. Since we could be using a few different locations in the upcoming months as well, we might be sending out additional announcements. The Board is currently working out the details. (Be glad you don't receive all the Board emails!) We do have the occasional need to communicate something else. For example, we reunited a coat with its owner recently.

The membership renewal emails are now sent out on a monthly schedule. I am sending out reminders for memberships expiring in the next month (45 days, actually, but they always expire on the last day of the month renewed) and on memberships that have expired between 1 and 90 days ago, which means you should get one reminder in advance and at least two reminders after expiration. People without email will get one reminder by regular mail.

Treasurer's Report

by Karen Johnson

In my last report, I commented that we needed your help in coming up with easier ways to stay in the black. Well, several of you responded with some great ideas! At the urging of one of our members, Tony Gallo, and through the efforts of Steve Kinnett, our Planning Director, and Kathy Fanelli, our Dance Director, we are now holding a lot of our dances at the Lincolnia Senior Center, which charges almost nothing for use of their facility. As a result, our checking account balance is now approximately \$8,000! Below is the fiscal year-to-date profit and loss statement. (Please note that I re-categorized some items so the report does not tie in exactly with the one that appeared in the last issue.)

Now that we are on a roll in terms of money, we need

all of you to seriously consider helping out on the Board. As you know, several key Board members are stepping down at the end of the term in May, including me as Treasurer. Unfortunately, the Association cannot continue to operate without a Treasurer.

I have several reasons for stepping down, but that does not mean I will not be around to help. I would be very willing to be the Treasurer's assistant, but I cannot commit to taking on the full responsibility of the office again. The position really only requires a few hours of time a month for the most part, but some duties must be performed on a regular basis, usually right after a dance. I have my own estate accounting practice with a very unpredictable work load that comes first, and sometimes I just do not have the time to take care of the routine Treasurer's duties.

If you have a few hours of time a month and a little interest in handling money, please let me know. I would be very happy to work with you, and I would be extremely grateful. If this Association goes under because we don't have a Treasurer, I am going to feel very bad. But I have been unable to keep up with the duties and cannot commit to another year. The Association needs your help!

Profit and Loss Statement for June 1, 2012 through March 17, 2013

INCOME

DANCE ADMISSIONS	9,167.00
DONATIONS RECEIVED	4,862.00
MEMBERSHIP DUES	684.00
SPECIAL DANCE TICKET SALES	1,995.00
T-SHIRT SALES	212.94
INTEREST	.25
	16,921.19
EXPENSES	

DJS 4,800.00 SPACE RENTAL 5,363.00 TELEPHONE & TELECOM 404.19 INSURANCE 268.00 DONATIONS TO OTHERS 277.00 OTHER EXPENSES 1,072.37

TOTAL YTD EXPENSES	12,184.56
NET INCOME	4,736.63

GROUP RATES

Groups of five or more can qualify for a group rate (admission for member price of \$10 per person). Please have a representative of your group get in touch with us ahead of time to let us know how many people to expect, to provide a contact person for your group, and to confirm that we can accommodate the group on the date you want. (Group rates don't apply to special admission dances such as New Year's Eve Dance and Benefit Dance.) Bring some friends!

-cont. from pg. 1



dance demonstrations, a silent auction for assorted "treasures," and a drawing for two (yes two) country-western themed quilts. So... please pass the word and plan to join us for a fun-filled night of dancing and fund-raising for a very worthy cause.

As I've been mentioning at a number of dances now, we're looking for some "new blood" for some key board positions—President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Planning Director—for the upcoming term, which begins in June. We've pretty much pared the respective duties down to the bare minimums to respect everyone's time and other responsibilities, but we need to have the positions (at least the "top four") filled to keep the Association running. We'll also accept "nominations" from those who may have some great candidates (e.g., friends) in mind. See me or any other Board member if you think you may be interested in any of the open positions or if you have any questions about what you'd be getting into.

Those Board members who are leaving to "take a break" have my profound gratitude for your selfless service in support of NVCWDA. While it appears to most attendees that the dances just happen on auto-pilot, we know there's a lot of prep work prior to the dances and even some "tweaking" that occurs during dances to ensure we establish the "proper conditions and atmosphere" for all our attendees to enjoy themselves. That behind the scenes work rests primarily with the Board members, and you all have done a tremendous job this past year (in sometimes very challenging circumstances). Our Association is stronger and better because of your service. Many thanks.

Finally, thanks to everyone for your flexibility and understanding as we sometimes struggle to find acceptable venues to hold our dances. The economic challenges have unfortunately forced some of our dance venue "landlords" to raise their rent and/or reduce their services/availability. Consequently, we've had to occasionally bounce from place to place and adjust our dance start times to deal with the changes—sometimes on somewhat short-notice. So please continue to check our website or hotline for dance locations and dance times and sign up for our broadcast list for email alerts. And thank you for your continued support of your dance Association. See you on the dance floor!

Newsletter Deadline

June 15 for articles, reports, ads and news items Email to: communications@nvcwda.org

Send Microsoft Word or Text Files. Ads may also be sent as press-ready pdf files (if able, make them high resolution with fonts embedded)

Send photos separately as tif, eps, jpeg, or bitmap files (high resolution)

Steppers Report

by Susan Scott

Email: steppers@nvcwda.org

First, I would like to welcome Ron Harding to our dance team. He comes to us with 18 years of dance experience, and he was a member of the Red Moon Saloon Dance Team. We are excited to have him join our team.

For the Steppers news: We had no performances in January, and we said farewell to Claire Laurenzo, who resigned from the team. On February 2, we performed at the Paul Springs Retirement Center to more than 30 people. The next week, on February 9, we were at the Hermitage Retirement Center. On March 9, we had a 45 minute performance at Fairfax Nursing Center. The room was full, and we got rave reviews on a new routine we will be performing for you at the Benefit Dance on April 20. On Saturday, March 16, our dance team performed at the NBC4 Health and Fitness Expo at the DC Convention Center. We taught two line dances to a large crowd.

September 21, 2013 is the date for the NVCWDA Anniversary Dance/Steppers reunion. Location of this event is to be determined. We would like to see many former and current Country Steppers as we celebrate the 27th year of our organization and dance team. We ask all retired Steppers to send your current contact information so that we can get invitations out to you as we finalize our plans. Please contact me through the NVCWDA hotline or email at steppers@nvcwda.org.

The Country Steppers are currently looking for new members. Yes ladies, we need you too! If you have a basic knowledge of country-western dancing and would like to be a member of a dance team to bring joy to nursing homes, retirement centers, fairs, and other venues, please consider joining us.

Feel free to watch us as we practice and/or perform. Check our dance team link for performances dates, times, and locations. New team members practice from 9–10:00 a.m. on Saturdays at Little River United Church of Christ, 8410 Little River Turnpike, Annandale, Virginia. Everyone is welcome to watch our regular practice as well, from 10:00 a.m.–noon. We look forward to showing you our newest routine at the Benefit Dance on April 20.



People at the NBC4 Health & Fitness Expo enjoy line dancing with the Country Steppers on March 16.

Couples Dancing in Venice, Florida

by Kerie Hitt

Bruce and I took a quick winter break in Venice, Florida in February. Venice is just south of Sarasota and advertises itself as a bike-friendly community. Our main reason for going there was to check out their bicycle facilities since we are avid cyclists, and we were not disappointed. Before we left, I searched online for places to dance and I found something called Country Couples Dancing on Monday nights from 7–9:00 p.m. that looked promising. Bruce and I took the Auto Train from Lorton, Va. to Sanford, Fla., and then drove to Venice on a Monday afternoon. On our first evening in Venice, we rushed out to dinner at a fish camp in a strip mall that proved to be surprisingly good. Then we drove on to find the dance. The dance proved to be guite similar to our dances.

After several wrong turns in the dark, we finally found the Woodmere Recreation Center. The dance was in the dimly lit gym, which did not provide much "atmosphere." The floor was some kind of synthetic, but it was okay for dancing. A nice lady greeted us, took our \$5.00 admissions, and pointed us to the refreshment table, where people had brought Valentines type goodies. The dances are organized by Frank Logan, who has a portable music player and microphone. He also instructs, but that night they did not have any lessons. He called each dance, but the acoustics were not very good. We were unfamiliar with a lot of the dance names so we had a hard time understanding what he was saying. We amused ourselves by imagining weird names for the dances from the garbled sounds we heard.

The dancers did many specialty dances familiar to us such as Charleston Bump, The Shadow, McGraw Stroll, Wooden Nickel, Waltz Across Texas, and Blue Rose. They also did the Six Pack Summer, but they did it to another song. Even though we've done that dance many times, Bruce and I got totally confused and wound up having one of those dance floor "discussions" about our misfortune. Thankfully we were able to follow experienced dancers on a few other couples specialty dances that we did not know beforehand. Frank and the other dancers helped cue us so we could pick up the steps. They also did some line dances such as Pontoon, and they joined us for MMMBop when Bruce and I started doing it.

Eventually Bruce and I began to wonder when Frank would play a regular two step or waltz, and after a while we realized that the group only did line dances and couples pattern dances! Bruce requested Long Black Train, and we finally were able to do a two step when Frank played this song. That was the only "regular" two step of the evening! Perhaps the gentlemen there do not want to lead?

I'd guess about 40 people attended the dance and most were of the baby boomer generation. In conversations with them, we learned that lots of the folks had been dancing many years, and they lamented lower attendance at dances and the loss of long time favorite dance places. Sound familiar? They were disappointed when Bruce and I told them we would be in town only for one week.

We closed out the night with a fun and lively Electric

Slide done to She Bangs by Ricky Martin, a song that probably would not be considered "country" enough for NVCWDA! Everyone scurried around to take down the tables and chairs and to clean up and vacate the gym before the deadline of 9:00 p.m. We had a good time and would recommend Frank's dances for a comfortable, low-key place to dance similar to NVCWDA. Check it out if you are in that area on a Monday evening.

I also read about a new place called the White Buffalo Saloon in Sarasota that supposedly is the latest hot spot for country dancing several nights a week. The people at Frank's dance gave it mixed reviews. We had planned to drive up there one night, but decided not to spend the time on the road as we were not totally enthused about going to a bar/club commercial establishment where the customers would be imbibing. Maybe next year...



Dancing at Woodmere Recreation Center in Venice, Florida.

Planning Director Report

by Steve Kinnett

I have received and followed up on several recommendations for places to dance provided by our members. Thank you for taking the time to help us locate suitable dancing locations.

We have increased our attendance since holding our dances at Lincolnia Senior Center. Dancers have commented on this easily accessible location and the larger dance floor. I would like to thank Tony Gallo for suggesting this great venue.

Our next dance on April 6 will be held again at Lincolnia from 6:30–10:00 p.m. The Benefit Dance, April 20, will be at Annandale United Methodist Church, 6935 Columbia Pike, Annandale, Virginia 22003. The Benefit Dance will begin at 7:30 p.m and will end at 11:00 p.m.

The Board of Directors will meet on April 10 to review available venues and decide on future dances.

I will not be continuing as Planning Director next year, and I encourage someone to volunteer to take over this important position.

See you on the dance floor!





HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

April Birthdays

04/02 Sue Maillet

04/03 Diane Foster

04/04 Mike Houchins

04/05 Charles McGuire

04/06 Judy Gordon

04/11 Sandra Graves

04/14 Anthony Gallo

04/16 Linda Harrison-Hall

04/19 Karen Barger

04/30 Judy Sensel

May Birthdays

05/01 Armand Maillet

05/06 Linda Cerisano

05/11 Ron Grendysz

05/13 Gary Campbell

05/19 Jack Wallace

05/26 Marjorie Hoffman

June Birthdays

06/01 John Cerisano

06/02 Larry Hall

06/07 Tara Dahbi

06/13 Linda Wallace

06/14 Bruce Wright

06/21 Dorothy Garrison

06/22 Charlotte Pierce

06/23 Margaret Lowry

06/30 Daniel Pierce

Welcome New Members!

Beth Di Silvio Steve Di Silvio Nancy Lee Hendricks Bill Meyer Paul Osterhaus Yong Osterhaus

Summary of Recent Meetings

by Kerie Hitt

January 19 General Membership Meeting

We met to inform members and to discuss the status of NVCWDA. Prior to the meeting, we put out an online survey to gather some input from members on what they would be willing to pay for admission, what day of the week they prefer, the areas where they would rather dance, and so forth. About 60 people responded. More than 40 members attended the meeting. We have had to cut back lately (for example, we stopped printing the newsletter) because of financial concerns and decreasing attendance and membership yet we have not raised rates in several years and we have kept the DJs' fees the same. We've had problems finding places to dance because of the rental costs and clean up concerns. The Treasurer presented a report showing dance income and expenses. At current expense levels, we need about 55-60 paying people at a dance to break even. Dance income has not been covering the expenses. If not for donations, we would have dipped below our minimum operating limit (\$2000) and we would be showing a loss so far for this fiscal year.

The Planning Director reported about several dance places he investigated recently. The most promising one is Lincolnia Senior Center, which has a very low rental rate, but we would need to change our hours to start and end an hour earlier than usual if we go there. Members suggested many other possible locations to be checked out. An ideal location would not only meet all of our criteria (square footage, times, days) but also would be one that is accustomed to having dancers and that could cross-promote our dances.

February 6 Board Meeting

We had a positive first dance at Lincolnia Senior Center on February 2, and we discussed details of using LSC for more dances. We were able to work around some potential drawbacks. Only "trained" people can get the key, and we need to turn in the key before 10:00 p.m. instead of waiting until we clean up after the dance. We will need to make special arrangements to lock up and return the key before we end the dance. LSC is not open on any long weekends that have a Monday federal holiday, and we will need to have the February 16 dance at AUUC instead of at LSC. We talked about whether to book LSC for the rest of 2013. Because we've had only one dance at LSC, we decided to wait until the next board meeting in April to talk about long-term plans for dance locations.

We have not found a location for the Benefit Dance yet (neither LSC or AUUC is available that date), and the Planning Director is searching for a place. [Note: The Benefit Dance will be at Annandale United Methodist Church.] We voted to have the proceeds of the 2013 Benefit Dance go to Fisher House again.

The bank balance is about \$6370. Membership stands at 163; the ones expired for more than 6 months were removed from the active list. We now will give non-members the option to sign up for our broadcast emails. All DJs have been contracted for 2013.

these openings. The Association cannot continue to host our wonderful dances without volunteers. We need your help!

Open Positions

President – The President is responsible for the overall supervision of NVCWDA. The President calls and presides at meetings, appoints committees, and reports to the membership. The President sees that we follow the NVCWDA Constitution, Bylaws, and Rules of Order and serves as the primary contact for other country-western groups and associations.

Vice President – The Vice President fills in for the President when necessary, makes up the desk duty schedule, and makes sure that we are insured to dance at each venue.

Secretary – The primary duty of the Secretary is to record the minutes of all meetings and to maintain the official records of NVCWDA. The Secretary is third in line of succession after the President and VP.

Treasurer – The Treasurer is responsible for paying Association bills, maintaining bookkeeping records, submitting required forms when due, and keeping the Board informed of the Association's financial activities and status. The Treasurer is currently also responsible for picking up Association mail at the Merrifield Post Office once a week and re-directing it to the appropriate Board member.

Planning Director – The main duty of the Planning Director is to secure dance venues for Association events. This includes compiling possible locations and visiting the sites, preparing agreements with the venues, and acting as the point of contact with their representatives.

Special Events – The Special Events Director is responsible for coordinating with volunteers to provide decorations and refreshments for special event dances during the year. These decorations and refreshments are in addition to the regular decorations and refreshments coordinated by the Directorat-Large. We have several special event dances during the year, including Anniversary Dance, Benefit Dance, Halloween Dance, Toys for Tots Dance, Christmas Dance, and New Year's Eve Dance.

All Board members are expected to attend six Board meetings, which are held every other month and last about an hour and a half. Once a quarter, Board members submit material for the NVCWDA newsletter. Board members, except for the Directorat-Large, who is busy monitoring refreshments, are also expected to do door duty at the dances on a rotational basis. If you would like further information or have any comments or suggestions, please email us at info@nvcwda.org or speak to any of the Board members at one of the dances. Your involvement in any capacity will be greatly appreciated.



Send Us Your Email Address

Email is going to be one of our primary means of communicating with members. Please let us know your address so that you don't miss any important messages from us. Your email address will be used only for official NVCWDA notifications, including membership renewals and announcements. Please send your information to membership@nvcwda.org.

NVCWDA Inclement Weather Policy

Dances are cancelled whenever Saturday activities in the Fairfax County Public Schools are cancelled. The news media will announce any school closing. If we find out early enough, we will put the information on our website and hotline. You can also check for emergency announcements on the Fairfax County Public Schools website at: http://www.fcps.edu/news/emerg.shtml

Newsletter Sections Now on Website

NVCWDA Dance Schedule

Dance Event Calendar

Upcoming Steppers Performances

Looking for Lessons?

How Do I Get There?

STORES

Sal's Shoe Repairing

703/941-9864 7312 Little River Tpke. Annandale, VA 22003

NVCWDA membership card

W. J. Colt & Company

703/971-7555 2832 Dorr Ave. #B Fairfax, VA 22031

20% discount on boots with NVCWDA membership card

NVCWDA HOTLINE 703-860-4941

NVCWDA WEBSITE ADDRESS www.nvcwda.org

NVCWDA EMAIL ADDRESS info@nvcwda.org





Scan this code with your smartphone to open our website.

One form for you and one for a friend!



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL/CHANGE FORM



Northern Virginia Country-Western Dance Association
P.O. Box 384

Marrifield VA 22116-0384

^{06/2012} Merrifield, VA 22116-0384	Individual Members Only
NameNEW ADDRESS	Membership Category
AddressApt	New Renewal
CityStateZip	1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00
Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age)	Membership #
Phone: 1st 2nd	Make check payable to NVCWDA
Email	Cash Check #
Your email address will be used only for official NVCWDA notifications, including me	embership renewals and announcements.
Please check your preferences on the following questions:	V N-
Would you be willing to help with some of our activities during the year?	
Would you like your birthday listed in our newsletter on your birthday month?	Today's date
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL/ Northern Virginia Country-Western Dance P.O. Box 384	
06/2012 Merrifield, VA 22116-0384	
	Individual Members Only
Name NEW ADDRESS	Individual Members Only Membership Category
NameNEW ADDRESS check hereApt	
check here	Membership Category
Address check here Apt City State Zip	Membership Category New 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age)	Membership Category New Renewal 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership #
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age) Phone: 1st 2nd	Membership Category New 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership # Make check payable to NVCWDA
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age)	Membership Category New Renewal 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership #
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age) Phone: 1st 2nd	Membership Category New 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership # Make check payable to NVCWDA Cash Check #
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age) Phone: 1st 2nd Email Your email address will be used only for official NVCWDA notifications, including me	Membership Category New 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership # Make check payable to NVCWDA Cash Check # embership renewals and announcements.
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age) Phone: 1st 2nd Email Your email address will be used only for official NVCWDA notifications, including me Please check your preferences on the following questions: Would you be willing to help with some of our activities during the year?	Membership Category New 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership # Make check payable to NVCWDA Cash Check # embership renewals and announcements.
City State Zip Birthday: Month Day (Must be 18 years of age) Phone: 1st 2nd Email Your email address will be used only for official NVCWDA notifications, including me	Membership Category New 1 year \$18.00 2 years \$36.00 Membership # Make check payable to NVCWDA Cash Check # embership renewals and announcements.